CORPORATION OF THE TOWN OF LAURENTIAN HILLS COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE FOR PLANNING

Wednesday 21 October, 2020 at 10:16 a.m.

1. <u>CALL TO ORDER</u> - The Committee of the Whole for Planning met on Wednesday 21 October, 2020 in Council Chambers at 10:16 a.m.

Attendance:

Chairman:

Deputy Mayor Anne Giardini

Vice Chairman:

Councillor John Hoyle

Members:

Mayor John Reinwald Councillor Bruce Boucher

Councillor Blimkie

Also Present:

Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk

Treasurer/Deputy Clerk

Superintendent of Public Works

Chief Building Official

Sherry Batten Tammy Whalen Scott Loos

Gordon Rollins

2. <u>DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY INTEREST</u>

There were no declarations of pecuniary interest.

3. **DELEGATIONS AND PRESENTATIONS - None**

4. **NEW BUSINESS**

(a) An Application to Close Waterfront Road Allowance, Part Lot 15, Concession IX Geographic Township of McKay along the Barron River, was received and reviewed.

The Committee reviewed the application and recommended that the sale of 5 feet of the shoreline road allowance be approved and that the next step in the Town's Waterfront Road Closing policy be taken.

(b) A request from Bubble Technology Industries Inc. to move the location of the exiting easement registered on their property was reviewed and received.

The Committee recommended that the request be approved in principle, and once an agreement is finalized, it be forwarded to Council for approval. All costs associated with the agreement will be the responsibility of Bubble Tech Industries.

- 5. **ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT None**
- 6. <u>CORRESPONDENCE</u>
- (a) Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing: Amendments to Development Charges Act.

The Committee reviewed and discussed implications and effects of new amendments.

- 7. **LATE CORRESPONDENCE** None
- 8. **CLOSED SESSION** None
- 9. **ADJOURNMENT** The meeting adjourned at 10:22 a.m.

Anne Giardini Gordon Rollins
Chairman Planning Coordinator